
WEYMOUTH & PORTLAND BOROUGH COUNCIL 
 

WEYMOUTH HARBOUR 
Notice to Mariners No. 07/18 (T) 

 
QINETIQ RANGE CABLE RE-ROUTING 27th – 29th NOVEMBER 2018 

 
1. Mariners are advised that a new cable will be laid from the Degaussing Range at 
Newton’s Cove (yellow buoys 2.5 cables SE of Stone Pier Light), around the end of the 
Stone Pier and across Weymouth Harbour entrance to No.1 Berth from 27th to 29th 
November. 
 
2. Diving operations will be taking place in support of the activity.  The dive vessel 
Scimitar will be displaying Flag Alpha when diving operations are taking place. 
 
3. All harbour users are requested to take particular care when transiting the 
harbour, keeping speed to a minimum to avoid any wash and proceed with caution.  
 
4. Any updates will be given on VHF Channel 12, which should be monitored by all 
vessels operating in or transiting the harbour. 
 
5. Cancel this Notice to Mariners on Friday 7th December 2018 assuming all 
operations are complete.  Timings are subject to weather conditions.   
 
 
 
 
NB. Owners, Agents, Charterers, Marinas, Yacht Clubs and Recreational Sailing 

Organisations should ensure that the contents of this Notice are made known to 
the Masters or persons in charge of their vessels or craft. 

 
 
 
Keith Howorth 
Harbour Master 
 
Date: 20th November 2018 

 


